

School Council

The School Council met again on Wednesday 7th June.

Amongst the many items discussed, it was decided that Poppy and Jude would write a letter to Mersea and Brightlingsea Yacht Clubs asking for help with the canopy. We are still waiting to hear back from the Parish and Local Councillors about a visit to the school. The chalks in the playground have been gratefully received and it was decided that a timetable would be drawn up so that they would be shared equally.

The next meeting is planned for Wednesday 30th June.

The School Council met again on Friday 30th June.

After the last meeting, Poppy and Jude wrote a letter to Mersea and Brightlingsea Yacht Clubs asking for help with the canopy. Unfortunately, as of yet, we have not received a response so they have decided to write to the PTA as well.

Chalk monitors have been decided upon and these are:- Poppy, Jude and George. There is going to be a Games Club during lunchtime, once a week. The children just need to select which board games they want to play.

The next meeting is planned for Wednesday 4th October.

The initial School Council meeting of the academic year 2023-2024 was held on Wednesday 4th October. New members have been elected and they are:-

Year 1 – Eden

Year 2 – Connie

Year 3 – Noah

Year 4 – Jaxon

Year 5 – Annastasia

Year 6 – Charlie

The first item on the agenda was to elect a Chair and Secretary. Voting followed and Charlie was elected Chair and Annastasia was elected Secretary.

This was a very busy meeting and covered such items as: the canopy, board games club, Councillor Bentley's visit – which is due to take place on 3rd November and footballs.

The next meeting is planned for Wednesday 1st November.

The School Council met again on Wednesday 1st November.

Since the last meeting, we have received some parents have very kindly donated some board games for the club. Wednesdays and Fridays will be the days that the club will run and Mrs Coyle has volunteered to run the Friday club.

The members were reminded that Councillor Bentley would be coming this Friday and that it would be the responsibility of the School Council to meet him and introduce him to the children.

It was time to update the School Council Information Board and so the committee helped to re-design and re-organise the board. They wanted to make it more visible and accessible to all the children.

One idea that was shared was a paired reading programme between the oldest and youngest children. This will be discussed and thought about.

The date for the next meeting is to be confirmed.